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R. J. Sommerville 

FOR DISCUSSION OF NEW PROPOSED 

RULE 60.2-LIMITING POTENTIAL TO EMIT­

SYNTHETIC MINOR SOURCES 

The San Diego County Air Pollution Control District will hold a public workshop to consider 
proposed new Rule 60.2-Limiting Potential to Emit-Synthetic Minor Sources. Proposed new 
Rule 60.2 will allow certain sources to opt out of the Title V pennit program by accepting permit 
conditions that limit their air contaminant emissions to less than major source thresholds. Com­
ments concerning this proposal may be submitted in writing before, or made at, the workshop 
which is scheduled as follows: 

DATE: 

TIME: 

PLACE: 

Wednesday - January 29, 1997 

9:00 to 11:00 a.m. 

Air Pollution Control District 
Conference Room 139 
9150 Chesapeake Drive 
San Diego, CA 

The federal Clean Air Act requires that states or local air district develop a program to issue federal 
operating permits, often referred to as Title V permits, to affected facilities. District Regulation XIV 
describes how the District will implement the Title V permit program locally. Under Regulation 
XIV, Title V applications from affected sources are due by March 6, 1997. 

Currently, Regulation XIV requires Title V permits for major stationary sources of air pollution, as 
d fined by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). EPA considers a facility to be a major 
source if its potential to emit is above one or more major source thresholds (see Attachment A). 
Potential to emit is defined as the maximum capacity of a facility to emit a pollutant based on its 
physical and operational design. Facilities whose actual emissions are below major source levels 
can be affected by the Title V permit program if they have a theoretical potential to emit above 
major source levels. 

The District intends to focus initial Title V permit requirements on sources whose actual emissions 
are above the major source thresholds. lowever, because EPA has designed this program to 
apply to major sources based on their potential emissions, sources whose actual emissions are less 
than the major source thresholds are at some risk of EPA or citizen enforcement of the requirement 
to apply for a Title V permit. 

EPA allows certain facilities to opt out of Title V permit requirements by limiting their potential 
emissions below major source thresholds. These sources are referred to as synthetic minor 
sources. EPA is currently developing a rule to establish requirements for sources that want to 
become synthetic minor sources. However, this rule is not expected to be proposed before the 
middle of 1997. In the interim, EPA has pub1ished a transition policy, which applies through July, 
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